STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
Division of Solid Waste Management
William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14" Floor
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

December 3, 2015

Mr. Dan Gillespie

Lighting Resources, LLC

1919 Williams Street, Suite 350
Simi Valley, CA 93065

Re: Amended Permit-by-Rule Approval
Lighting Resources, LLC — SWP900001510

Dear Mr. Gillespie:

As required by Rule 0400-11-01-.02(6)(b)1 of the Solid Waste Processing and Disposal Regulations, the
Tennessee Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM, the Division), has reviewed your amended
notification request to the Permit-by-Rule for the Lighting Resources, LLC facility dated November 24,
2015. The request is needed to add an additional waste stream (miscellaneous recyclable materials,
namely lead aprons and markers) to be managed at the facility. Financial assurance will not be required
as the maximum storage capacity as specified is still less than 1,000 cubic yards.

Therefore, the Division is notifying you of the results of this review in accordance with Rule 0400-11-01-
.02(6)(b)2(ii). The Division approves the updated notification amendments for incorporation into the
approved Lighting Resources, LLC Permit-by-Rule as previously authorized by the Division’s letter of
September 29, 2015.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, feel free to contact Greg Luke by email at
greg. luke@tn.gov or call (615) 532-0874.

Director

cc: Rick Whitson, DSWM/Johnson City Environmental Field Office
Greg Luke, DSWM/Nashville Central Office
Robert Dickinson, TDEC Financial Responsibility Group
Central Files, DSWM/Nashville Central Office



